THE CITY OF SMILEY

CITY HALL CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19) UPDATE

In response to guidance from CDC, President Donald J. Trump, Governor Greg Abbott's Order, and local health agencies surrounding COVID-19, the City of Smiley will remain closed to the public until further notice.

All City meetings will be held by telephone conference. The May 2, 2020 General Election has been postponed until November 3, 2020.

All Public gatherings consisting of 10 or more are prohibited.

The City of Smiley will now enforce a City-wide curfew for ALL individuals in the city not classified as essential workers pursuant to Governor Abbott's Order dated on March 31st. The Curfew order will begin April 3, 2020. The curfew times are as follows: Begins at 10:00pm Current Central Time and ends 5:00am current Central Time. This curfew will be in place every single day until removed.

All essential service will remain operational, and our staff will be available by phone, email or fax. Request must be made by email or fax.

Some request may be delayed due to COVID-19.

To receive a copy of the <u>Amended Declaration of Public Health Emergency</u> visit city website, request by email, or call City Hall.

Website: https://smileytx.com

City Hall

Phone: (830)587-6220 Email: smileytx@gvec.net

Fax: (830)587-6231

City Marshal

Phone: (830)587-6304

smileycitymarshal@gmail.com

Municipal Court (830)203-8611

smileymunicipalcourt@gmail.com

Fax: (830)587-6231

Emergency Contact Numbers

(830) 203-2778 - Mayor

(830) 203-8910 - City Secretary

(830) 433-0127 Water

(830) 263-8562 - Wastewater